## Picture This Continued

## Business West 6/10/19



## **Legacy Gift**

**During her lifetime, Elaine Marieb donated** more than \$1.5 million to Holyoke Community College in large and small amounts she once described as "tokens of gratitude" to the institution where she earned her nursing degree and taught biology for 24 years. Even after her death in December, Marieb's generosity continues. HCC is the beneficiary of a \$1 million legacy gift Marieb set up as part of her estate plan, money earmarked for HCC programs that support non-traditional-age students. The gift was officially announced on May 28 at HCC's monthly board of trustees meeting, followed by the presentation of a \$1 million ceremonial check. Pictured, from left, HCC Foundation board chair John **Driscoll, HCC Vice President of Institutional Advancement Amanda Sbriscia, HCC President** Christina Royal, and HCC board of trustees chair Robert Gilbert hold a ceremonial check for \$1 million from the Elaine Nicpon Marieb Foundation.